
From: Marketing Team <marketing@actiontrailers.ca>  
Sent: Wednesday, July 9, 2025 5:20 PM 
To: Marketing Team <marketing@actiontrailers.ca> 
Subject: Safety Concern – Dangerous Intersection in Front of Action Trailers 

  

Dear Municipal Officials and County Representatives,  

As a long-standing local business and member of the Strathroy-Caradoc community, Action Trailers is writing 

to formally express serious concern about the dangerous intersection located directly in front of our facility at 

4728 Egremont Drive. 

Over the past several months, we have witnessed a disturbing number of traffic accidents and near-misses at this 

location. These incidents are not isolated or infrequent; they are occurring with alarming regularity. The 

situation has become out of control, and immediate attention is needed before a life-altering tragedy occurs. 

This is not simply a traffic inconvenience, it is a growing public safety crisis. The constant risk at this 

intersection endangers our employees, customers, and the broader community. The combination of high-speed 

traffic, poor sightlines, and inadequate traffic controls makes this area unnecessarily hazardous for anyone 

trying to navigate it. The lack of visibility and clear signage only adds to the confusion, especially for those 

unfamiliar with the area. 

As a business serving thousands of customers each year and employing local residents, we are deeply invested 

in the well-being of our staff, our clients, and the community at large. Every day we see firsthand how this 

dangerous intersection threatens not only safety, but also confidence in our local infrastructure.  

We are urging the Municipality of Strathroy-Caradoc, Township of Adelaide Metcalfe, and Middlesex 

County to take coordinated and immediate action. Specifically, we are asking for a formal traffic safety audit of 

this intersection, followed by the implementation of short-term improvements such as enhanced signage, 

flashing warning lights, and reduced speed limits. Additionally, we urge you to prioritize long-term 

infrastructure upgrades; including traffic signals, a roundabout, or engineered controls to permanently improve 

safety.  

This matter is urgent. Our team is more than willing to assist by providing documentation, sharing what we've 

observed, and participating in any community discussions or consultations. The community deserves safer 

roads, and this intersection is a clear and pressing hazard that requires prompt and decisive intervention. 

Thank you for your time, and for taking this matter seriously. 

Sincerely, 

The Team at Action Trailers 
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